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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Nicaragua to the Organization of American States has the honor to address the Honorable Working Group to Prepare a Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP), to convey the delegation of Nicaragua’s thoughts regarding the current process of negotiation of the aforementioned Draft Convention.
For the Government of Nicaragua, preventing, combating, and eradicating racism and all forms of discrimination and intolerance is a matter to which it attaches particular importance. For that reason, we do not think it appropriate to change the mandates, approved by the Heads of State and Government at the Summits of the Americas and by the Ministers of Foreign Affairs at General Assembly sessions of the Organization of American States, in which the Working Group was instructed to continue working on preparation of the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

In order to make headway in the negotiation process, we need to establish a methodological roadmap for overcoming the current stagnation in those talks and to identify areas of convergence with regard to the scope of this Convention.
This delegation wishes to point out that there is broad consensus among the member states that preparation of this Convention would yield greater protection for the citizens of the Hemisphere against racist acts and manifestations of discrimination and intolerance.  In addition, it would contribute to the progressive development of international human rights law by covering manifestations of racism and intolerance that are not addressed in current international instruments.
To the Honorable

Working Group to Prepare a

Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism

  and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance

  of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP)

Washington, D.C. 
Cc:
Ambassador Hugo de Zela,

Permanent Representative of Peru

Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP)

The delegation of Nicaragua expresses its readiness to continue its active participation in negotiations of the Working Group to Prepare said Inter-American Convention that give broad consideration to racism and all forms of discrimination and intolerance.

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Nicaragua to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Honorable Working Group to Prepare a Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., February 24, 2011
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